
October 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

October’s monthly ride was held at the beauti-
ful Corta Madera Ranch in Pine Valley. Moth-
er nature gave us a little rain Saturday night 
prior to the ride, so Sunday we had no dust and 
fantastic weather. Rob Pouline, the soon to be 
retired ranch manager was our trail boss for the 
ride. As we rode out, we had 16 in the saddle 
(a little light), but for those of us on the ride 
it was very picturesque. This ride was totally 
different from previous years. After a couple 
hours we were met by Adam and Scott Bernard
with the bar trailer, where they served up re-
freshments to everyone & enjoyment.

As we arrived back at the horse trailers we 
were met by numerous guests and members 
who made the trip up for dinner. Speaking of 
dinner, what a meal Billy (Dinner Bell Cater-
ing) put together. I can guarantee no one drove 
home hungry.

A huge thank you to Steve Vaughn and his ride 
committee, Tim Dirkes, Chuck Gallant, Den-
nis Ince and Bill Cuddeback. The effort which 
they put into each ride is very evident. Thank 
you to Rick White for the transportation of the 
bar trailer and also stocking it. Tuck Arnold, 
thank you for all the great photos for everyone
to enjoy. And Don Horn, thank you for all the 
website work.

November Ride:
Sunday, November 27th, 2022

Our last ride of the year will be held at Lions, 
Tigers and Bears, located off Japatul Valley 
Rd. This is becoming one of the most popular 
rides. Don’t miss out.

Annual Meeting:
Tuesday, December 13th, 2022
Singing Hills Resort at 6:00 p.m.

If you are an active member and have an in-
terest in serving as a Director of the Board, 
please reach out to a current Director and let 
them know so that you can be considered for 
the board this upcoming year.

	 Regards,
	 Tom Laff

President’s Report








